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Dear Fellow Bobcats: 

We’re so grateful for our generous alumni who continue to financially support 
the GHHSAA. This issue, we appreciate Ron Harris ’56 and Rick Bell ’64 as “Special 
Recognition” contributors. Their gifts will enable the GHHSAA, Legacy Society and 
Brotherhood of Rooks to award 13 scholarships worth $25,000 during the scholar-
ship ceremony this coming April. 

Please remember your friends and classmates who passed this year and give a call 
to ones still with us. 

The GHHSAA Board lost two honored alumni members: 

Wally Cash 43’ & ’46 retired to Florida. An amazing man, Wally dropped out of GHHS to join the Navy and 
save the world in WWII before returning to graduate. A long Navy career followed and he then volunteered 
in many fields. He skydived at 90 and explored the Amazon at 91. We thank Wally for his Bobcat support and 
wish him much enjoyment in the next chapter in your life.  

Jane Hess Harris ’56 passed suddenly in January 2021. An incredible humanitarian, Jane was one of a hand-
ful of alumni who brought the GHHSAA to where it is today. She served in all positions on the Board, most 
recently as Secretary. Jane spent her time and money volunteering for many organizations, including the 
Grandview Heights/Marble Cliff Historical Society and Grandview Heights/Marble Cliff Arts Council. She was 
so dedicated to serve that she even participated in a Zoom Art Council the night she passed away. We send 
our condolences to Ron, her family and her many friends who miss her. 

Grandview schools opened for full time in-school classes on March 14. With vaccine distribution becom-
ing more broad, here’s to getting back to normal soon. I’m certain we all miss our traditional events such as 
the Memorial Day ceremony and parade, alumni luncheons, Alumni Night football games and especially 
reunions. Please keep your masks on, get your shots, cross your fingers and just be SAFE! 

While COVID derailed many activities, work continues on refurbishing our GHHS. You can follow the prog-
ress at www.ghschools.org and click on the “Construction” tab or this direct link.   

Thank you to all alumni for sending anecdotes and updates about their lives. Thanks also to our editorial 
staff - Teri Antolino Williams ’74; Molly Hammer Tanner ’82 and Ash Reynolds Babbitt ’87 - for compiling our 
newsletter. Thanks also to John Gloyd ’71 for serving as our webmaster. 

Go Bobcats, 

Tom Smith ‘63 

Want your CatMews 
fast? Sign up to receive 
the GHHSAA Newsletter 
electronically by emailing 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com.

2020 was definitely 
challenging but 
wonderful things 
happened as well. 

Whether you adopted 
a pet, expanded your 
family, learned a new 
skill - we want to hear 
it! Share something 
great that happened 
to you in 2020. 

And send a photo too!

Email us at  
GHHSAA@hotmail.com.
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Bob “Nero” McNabb ‘45   
Reviewing this edition of our 
newsletter was fun and your se-
lection of photos brightened the 
day! The photos reflect kids hav-
ing good times and drew me into 
their fun. Yep, that’s also the best 
part of being a GHHS alum! 

Thomas Thompson ‘55  
I’m still living in southwest Florida 
and enjoying volunteer work, 
church, reading and golf. I look 
forward to our first reunion after 
Covid.  

Jeanne Engel Hardman ‘56 
I’ve lived in Sarasota, Fla., for 
60 years and still love it here. I 
enjoy going to Siesta Key Beach, 
which is just a quarter mile from 
my condo. My twin sister Joyce 
Engel Cory also lives in beautiful 
Sarasota.  

Karolyn Burkhart-Schultz ‘67 
I recently moved from Castro Val-
ley, Calif., to Asheville, NC. 

Jerry Grinstead ’75    
This is my 40th year living in Cali-
fornia, after having met my wife 
while in the Air Force in Germany. 
I get back to Ohio once or twice 
a year to visit friends and family. 
I retired last year with plans to 
travel more, but Covid limited my 
travels to camping and kayaking 

in northern California. I enjoy 
reading the newsletter and 
everyone’s stories about their 
lives and families. The Buckeyes 
are something I’ve indoctrinated 
my sons with since birth and now 
my grandson is cheering them 
on. We have a large contingent 
of California Buckeyes here in 
Sacramento. Our game watch 
parties include many people 
from Columbus and even an-
other Grandview grad from 1958. 
I hope to get back for a game this 
fall. I missed the game watch par-
ties at a local sports bar. Take care 
and stay safe.  

Two heads - and four wheels - 
are smarter than one 
By Fred Towns ‘59 

As a new eighth-grade student at 
Grandview in 1954, I was learning 
the names of my classmates. 
One was Jere Shough who was 
in my home room and most of 
my classes. We both carried the 
Columbus Dispatch, then an af-
ternoon paper that we delivered 
after school around 3:20 p.m. 

A paper carrier’s goal was to get 
to the paper station as quickly 
as possible to “sign up” for our 
papers, which would arrive after 
4:00. Papers were supplied to us 
from the list - top to bottom, first 
in, first out. 

Our problem was that our last 
class (seventh period) was shop 
class with Mr. Justus, at the high 
school. Even when we ran back to 
the junior high for our bicycles as 
school let out, we were always at 
the bottom of the paper list.

Being entrepreneurs, we decided 
to ride our bikes from junior high 
to high school after our 6th pe-
riod class and leave them at the 
high school bike rack. After two 
days, we were told we couldn’t 
ride bikes between classes. 

Jere had the bright idea of 

parking bikes at the high school 
when we returned to school after 
lunch. Jere got approval on this 
so we executed our plan, leaving 
our bikes at the high school and 
walking back to junior high for 
fifth period with plenty of time to 
spare. That smart thinking paid 
off as Jere and I were usually the 
first two at the newspaper sta-
tion, always in the top 10 on that 
distribution list.    

As I earned route money, I 
bought an English Racer three-
speed bike. It was too light for 
carrying papers, I would ride 
home and switch to the sturdier 
bike I always used. It was a pre-
cursor to having two cars. 

I was sorry to learn of Jere’s death 
as I remember our paper-delivery 
career fondly. 

Thank you, Grandview   
By Mike Young ‘ 73 

Thanks for acknowledging all 
of the GHHS veterans over the 
years. It does not surprise me so 
many have served. Growing up in 
Grandview instilled in us a strong 
sense of civic responsibility. I 
know those values served me 
well in my lift.   

After graduating in 1973, I en-
listed in the Army as an infantry-
man and served in Germany. 
Upon leaving the Army in 1976, 
I attended The Ohio State Uni-
versity, earning bachelor’s and 
master’s degrees in history. I was 
an Army Intelligence officer and 
foreign area officer (Western 

Europe). I served in several great 
units and assignments, includ-
ing the 82nd Airborne Division, 
5th Special Forces Group, 11th 
Armored Cavalry Regiment, and 
on the history faculty of the U.S. 
Air Force Academy. I deployed for 
both Operation Desert Storm and 
Enduring Freedom campaigns. In 
2003, I deployed to Curb (Gitmo) 
for 16 months to serve as the 
Deputy Commander of the Joint 
Detention Operations Group. I 
retired from the Army in 2005. I 
earned a PhD and now work as 
the Command Historian for the 
Air Force Technical Applications 
Center at Patrick AFB in Mel-
bourne, Fla. 

I attribute my military service 
success directly to GHHS teachers 
Larry Weaver, who gave me the 
skills to perform which helped 
me as an intelligence officer 
briefer, and Bob Cullison, who 
took me under his wing and 
instilled in me a great passion for 
history.   

Par for the Course 
Alumni and avid golfers  
Jon Schmidt ‘63 and  
Ron Cameron ‘64 hit the links 
at Bandon Dunes Golf Resort in 
Bandon, Ore. 

Calendar
Due to COVID social 
distancing restrictions - no 
events are planned at this 
time but we have high hopes 
for events later in 2021. 
Stay tuned!  
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needed to be done. She was 
so tall and lovely with fabulous 
kind eyes that looked at you 
with such deep interest that 
the mood of the room would 
warm and rise with fun when 
Jane came in. Her personality of 

achieving goals 
as a group and being positive to 
keep hope alive was an ingredi-
ent she brought to every com-
mitment she placed her heart 
into. Friends from her youth to 
this day say they never saw Jane 
lose her temper; she was always 
calm and steady.     

A lasting memory we share with 
Jane would be our trip to the 
Hudson River Valley. The tour 
ended with a horrible rainstorm 
and we were stranded in La 
Guardia airport for nine hours, 
not knowing if we’d make it 
back to Columbus. We turned 
the terminal into a slumber 
party. Even strangers joined in 
on the sharing of travel adven-
tures and souvenirs, etc. Finally, 
at 2 a.m., we had a very bumpy 
flight to Columbus. Jane’s 
positive energy and sense of 
fun was the culture we shared 
intimately, never to be forgot-
ten. She remains warmly in our 
hearts.”   Carole Dale 
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Breaking News 
Our Winter 2020 issue was 
available via email two weeks 
prior to when the printed 
issue was mailed. If you want 
to get your newsletter early 
and be the first in your neigh-
borhood to know the news, 
send your email address to 
GHHSAA@hotmail.com. You 
can request to receive the 
email copy or both the e-mail 
and print versions of this 
newsletter.  

Celebrating the Life of Jane Hess Harris ‘56  

During high school, Jane was 
president of G.A.A. (Girls Athletic 
Association), participated in 
various sports, on the staff of 
the Bobcat school paper, Y 
Teens, and a member of the 
Homecoming Court.  

After graduating from GHHS, 
she attended The Ohio State 
University, joined Kappa Alpha 
Theta sorority, and graduated 
with a bachelor’s degree in Fine 
Arts. 

Throughout her life, Jane was 
very active in different organi-
zations, including many roles 
with the Grandview Heights 
High School Alumni Asso-
ciation, board member of the 
Grandview Heights/Marble 
Cliff Historical Society, member 
and treasurer of the Women’s 
Auxiliary Board of the Buck-
eye Ranch, a docent and past 
docent chair for the Columbus 
Museum of Art. 

Jane and her husband Ron Har-
ris ‘56 were together for more 
than 20 years. They had a won-
derful life with each other and 
traveled extensively through-
out the United States and the 
world. 

A lovely person, Jane was full of 
life and very artistic and witty. 

She had a great love for Ron, 
her family and her friends. She 
will be greatly missed by all who 
knew her.  

“For 13 years, Jane Hess was a 
dedicated Board member of the 
Grandview Heights/Marble Cliff 
Historical Society (GHMCHS). 
Elected to the Board in 2008, 
her dedication to the Society 
began six years earlier. Jane was 
encouraged to become involved 
by her friend and GHHS Alum-
nus Terry Smith.  Jane and her 
husband Ron graciously hosted 
a GHMCHS Board meeting in 
their circa-1892 historic home in 
2002 and subsequently offered 
their house for a future home 
tour. They became GHMCHS 
Life members that same year. 
Jane wore many hats during 
her GHMCHS tenure. She was 
also a member of the commit-
tee that maintained GHMCHS 
displays in the Grandview Bank 
Block breezeway. She was 
quick to volunteer as a home 
tour docent, staff tables during 
Grandview Lazy Days events, 
and represent GHMCHS during 
the Summer Farmers’ Market. 
Her outgoing and warm per-
sonality was most evident when 
she and Ron regularly hosted 
a fall fish fry ‘Board Meeting’ at 
their residence and generously 
shared the salmon they brought 
back from their Alaska fishing 
trips.” 

Tom DiMaria, Grandview Heights/
Marble Cliff Historical Society  
 

“Jane has always been the 
equivalent of blue skies and 
sunshine after a rainy day. I 
can’t remember any moment 
when she was negative and not 
willing to jump into any job that 

Corrections 
Our apologies to Joan 
Stevens Rigal (52) that we 
misspelled the name of her 
sister, Cherlie Stevens Kelso, 
in the memoriam section of 
the last newsletter.  

GHHS teacher, coach and 
friend, Robert Horr, was listed 
incorrectly as Robert Horn. 
Our apologies for the error.  
https://www.fergusonfuner-
alhomeinc.com/obituary/
robert-w-horr/
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We Need You!  
Do you have any photos with 
GHHS classmates? How about 
a good story about one? We’d 
love to share them for you! 
Your memories and photos 
make our newsletter great. 
Send  us what YOU have been 
up to as well. A few words or a 
whole story-go Bobcats!

Dennis Kennedy   

I’m a Worthington Cardinal who 
is married to Maureen Flanagan 
(‘64) and I thought I’d pass this 
along. Maureen and I are very 
involved with the Marblehead 
Lighthouse and the U.S. Lifesav-
ing Station Museum. I learned 
from a friend stationed at U.S. 
Coast Guard Station Detroit 
that a new Sentinel Class Fast 
Response Cutter will be com-
missioned this spring in New 
Orleans. This 154-foot ship 
will be named for John Curtis 
Scheurman ‘42. My Grandview 
connection also includes my 
mother Betty Levesay ‘38, who 
might have been a senior when 
Scheurman ‘42 was a freshman.

I gave a private tour of the light-
house and lifesaving station to 
a young woman who is now 
at USCG Station Detroit (Belle 
Isle). She will be one of the 
“plankowners” and will deploy 
this winter to New Orleans to 
help crew the ship to Manama, 

Bahrain, for its first duty cruise. 
The Scheurman will be WPC-
1146 and is being built by Bol-
linger Shipyards.  

An Army Vietnam veteran my-
self, I owned an exhibit design/
manufacturing company in 
Columbus for 25 years. When we 
retired, I was drafted to manage 
the construction and design the 
exhibits for the new lifesaving 
museum at the Lighthouse 
State Park. The U.S. Lifesaving 
Service became the Coast Guard 
in 1915 and our Station Marble-
head is the busiest on the Great 
Lakes. I was elected president 
of the Historical Society and 
you can learn more at  www.
marbleheadlighthouseohio.org. 
Our society contributed more 
than $600K in new buildings 
and exhibits to the park in the 
past five years. We staff the park 
in the summer with about 80 
volunteers. 

Tyne Celebrates 
Grandview Service 
Tom Tyne ‘72 was connected 
with Grandview Heights Schools 
for most of his life, from kinder-
garten through graduation in 
1972.  After a seven-year U.S. 
Army tour, Tom returned to his 
hometown and established his 
own business. For 21 years, Tom 
Tyne Carpet and Upholstery 
Cleaners provided services to 
the school district. In 2000, he 
joined the district full time as 
a member of the facilities staff. 
He recalls his years as part of 
the staff as sweet. Earlier this 
year, Tom retired and he and his 
wife Debbie ‘71 (also a lifelong 
Grandview student) will move 
to West Virginia. Their daughter 
Katie is also a 2004 Grandview 
grad. Best of luck to Tom and 
thank you for your loyalty! 

Martha J. Howell 
Martha worked in the Grand-
view Heights school system 
as a secretary for 33 years and 
passed away on March 20, 
2021. She is deeply missed by 
family and many friends. She 
is survived by her daughters, 
Melissa Howell ‘81, Melinda 
Howell Reynolds ‘83 (Jeff ‘80) 
and Katherine Howell Louw-
ers ‘84 (Bill); grandsons, Matt, 
Chris, Tony, Jason and Ian 2010; 
granddaughter, Emily (Alex); 
twin great granddaughters, Alia 
and Erin; and several nieces and 
nephews. 

Bobcat (and a Cardinal) 
Help Light Up Lake Erie
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FACEBOOK 
You’ll find lots more alumni 
news when you join us on 
Facebook at the official  
Grandview Heights Alumni  
Association page,  https://
www.facebook.com/GHHSAA. 
Tweet with us on Twitter 
@alumnighhs  
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As we approach Memorial Day, it is 

our humble honor to recognize the 

GHHS men and women from our 

community who served our country 

and gave us the ability to live a life 

of freedom in the best community 

of the best country in all the world. 

In trying to compile this list, we 

realize that there might be some we 

overlooked. Is someone missing? 

Please submit name, graduation 

year, branch of service, years served, 

and any details to  

GHHSAA@hotmail.com,  

or to GHHSAA, PO Box 12116,  

Columbus, OH 43212.  

It is with great admiration and 

patriotism, intensified by community 

pride, that we present to you the 

Grandview Heights High School 

alumni veterans.    

Thank you for your service.   

You are our heroes. 

CHARLES MOFFET USA KIA  
FIELDS PATTERSON USA KIA  
OSCAR WALCUTT USA KIA  
JASPER WHITE USA KIA  
ALFORD BRADBURY USA D 1916 
STEWART CONSTABLE USA D 1917 
FREDERICK JAEGER USA D 1917 
LYMAN MARKEL USA D 1917 
FRANCIS PADDOCK USA D 1917 
EDWARD BAKER USA D 1918 
WILLIAM LONG USA KIA 1918 
JOHN HOPKINS USA KIA 1924 
FRANK L. “DUDE” HIGGS USAAC D 1926 
BENNIE NARDONE USA D 1930 
DAVE MUHLENBERG USAAC & USN D 1933 
JACK OVERMYER USN D 1933 
MARY GRACE SCANLAND 
  JURMWIEDE USN Wave D 1933 
EDWARD BILLMAN USA KIA 1934 
ROBERT H SCANLAND USA D 1934 
ROBERT METCALF USA D 1935 
ROBERT OVERMYER USA D 1935 
ROBERT SHOUGH USA D 1935 
JOHN HOFFMAN USA KIA 1936 
MARIO DEVICTOR USA D 1937 
BOB FORREST USA KIA 1937 
BOB MARTIN USA KIA 1937 
FRITZ OVERMYER USAAC D 1937 
STAN CHIDESTER USA KIA 1938 
ED KEENER USA D 1938 
JEAN LINDSEY USMC KIA 1938 
BENNETT NAU USA D 1938 
DICK OVERMYER USMC D 1938 
JANET SCANLAND RAMSEY USCG D 1938 
TOM SMITH USA D 1938 
ROBERT Q. WHIPPLE USAAC D 1938 
A.WILLIAM KAISER USAAC D 1939 

ROBERT L. KEENER USA D 1939 
BOB KEITZ USMC D 1939 
RAYMOND RHOADS USA D 1939 
JOE ROCCI USA D 1939 
GERALD V. WOOTTON USN D 1939 
JOHN ALBANESE USA D 1940 
ALDO DELEWESE USA D 1940 
AL DEVICTOR USA D 1940 
ROBERT HUGO DEVICTOR USN D 1940 
GUY DIMENNA USA KIA 1940 
D JOE DUFFEE USA KIA 1940 
BILL FAUTH USAAC D 1940 
JIM STEGMEIER USA D 1940 
ORVILLE TENSLER USA KIA 1940 
CARL C. WALKER USN D 1940 
JOHN CONSTABLE USA KIA 1941 
BOB LINDSEY USMC D 1941 
RICHARD R. REED USAA D 1941 
THORNDIKE “CLIFF” TOOPS USN  1941 
BUD ALBAN USA D 1942 
JAMES B. ALBANESE USA D 1942 
JACK R. ANDERSON USN D 1942 
A.D.BUD AUSTIN USA D 1942 
SAMUEL F AUSTIN USA D 1942 
EMMY LOU BACH HANSEN USCN  1942 
JACK M. BOARDMAN USN D 1942 
RAY KENT BROWN USN D 1942 
BARBARA CARTER GRAY USCN  1942 
BOB CLOSE USA D 1942 
JAMES GORDON CONKLIN USA D 1942 
WILLIAM F. DAULTON USAAC D 1942 
DAVID W. DAVIS USA D 1942 
ALICE MAY EAGLE ALBAN USCN D 1942 
JOHN FISHER USN D 1942 
ART HARDER USA D 1942 
OWEN HULS USN D 1942 
NEIL D. JOHNSON USA D 1942 
EDWARD KAUFMAN USAAC KIA 1942 
LOIS KIEVIT TOPE USCN  1942 
DICK KOETZ USA D 1942 
WILLIAM E. LAWYER USAAC D 1942 
LOUIS LOMANO USA D 1942 
THOMAS MAGEE USA D 1942 
RUTH MANN WINKLE USCN D 1942 
WILLIAM MATHIAS USAA D 1942 
FRANCIS N MATTOON USAA D 1942 
SAMUEL McKEEVER USAA D 1942 
KENNETH KENT MCVEY USAA D 1942 
FRED RICARDI USA KIA 1942 
CURTIS SCHEURMAN USCG KIA 1942 

G R A N D V I E W  H E I G H T S  H I G H  S C H O O L  V E T E R A N S

We Salute You

LEGEND

USA – Army
USN – Navy
USAA – Army Air Corp
USAF – Air Force
USMC – Marines
USCG – Coast Guard
USCN – Cadet Nurse
USPHS – Public Health
D – Deceased
KIA – Killed in Action

5



PAT SHORT USAA KIA 1942 
JOHN SOUTHARD USN D 1942 
CARL GRAHAM STILLINGS USA  1942 
JACK SUMMERS USAA KIA 1942 
ROBERT M. SUTPHEN USN D 1942 
CAMDEN SWART USN D 1942 
JAMES E. TODD USAA D 1942 
DONALD WETZEL USA D 1942 
CHARLES A. WHIPPLE USAA D 1942 
ROY “KEN” BENADUM USN D 1943 
KENNETH CHARD USA  1943 
JOHN DEVICTOR JR USA D 1943 
TONY “DUKE” DEVICTOR USN D 1943 
JOHN H. HARTWELL USA D 1943 
RICHARD PICKETT USAA D 1943 
LYLE KENNETH REED USA D 1943 
TOM SUTPHEN USAA D 1943 
TOM WILLIAMS USA  1943 
JACK CLARKE USN  1944 
DONALD K KEITZ USMC D 1944 
JOE LAROSA USAA D 1944 
LELAND RAMSEY USN D 1944 
JIM RENZ USA D 1944 
EDWARD TOOPS USN D 1944 
RICHARD WINGFIELD USA KIA 1944 
BOB ALLEN USA  1945 
AL ANDREWS USAF  1945 
JIM BOYER USA D 1945 
ROBERT CHIDESTER USA D 1945 
SAM CONAWAY USA  1945 
JERRY COWAN USA D 1945 
MYRON CRAVER USA D 1945 
JACK HART USN D 1945 
JOE HUSTON USA D 1945 
ROBERT JOHNSON USCG  1945 
MORGAN JONES USN D 1945 
GENE KARLOVEC USAA D 1945 
AL LEFAIVRE USN D 1945 
BOB MCNABB USN  1945 
JACK MELVILLE USA D 1945 
JIM PAVEY USA D 1945 
BILL PICKETT USA D 1945 
JACK PIPER USN D 1945 
JOHN REED USA D 1945 
BOB SHAW USA D 1945 
PHILIP E. SHERCK USN D 1945 
SAM VILARDO USA D 1945 
GEORGE ANDERSON USA D 1946 
BILL ARTHUR USAF  1946 
ROBERT PAUL BOGGIONI USA KIA 1946 

BOB CARTER USA  1946 
WALLACE P. CASH USN  1946 
DAVID RAY HUMMEL USN  1946 
FRED HUNT USAF  1946 
WILLIAM Z. MAGEE USA KIA 1946 
DAVID N. MOCK USA KIA 1946 
BILL OVERMYER USN  1946 
ANDREW ROBERTS USA  1946 
GENE SMITH USA D 1946 
JOHN WOODROW USN D 1946 
JOHN ACKERMAN USA  1947 
MILTON BARTHOLOMEW USMC D 1947 
BILL BAUMGARTNER USMC  1947 
SILVIO BISCIOTTI USA D 1947 
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947 
JOHN BOARDMAN USN  1947 
BARBARA HOADLEY USMC  1947 
JACK LENHART USA  1947 
FRANK MARZETTI USAF D 1947 
JIM MCINTYRE USA D 1947 
CLARK MILLER USA D 1947 
ROBERT MYERS USAF D 1947 
RICHARD PETERS USA D 1947 
CHARLES ROSSEL USA D 1947 
LYLE SHOVER USA D 1947 
ED SMITH USA D 1947 
BOB WEAVER USN D 1947 
JIM BROWN USMC D 1948 
LAWRENCE YERGES 
  CONAWAY USA KIA 1948 
JOHN “JACK” DANIELS USA D 1948 
DAVID B. DUDLEY USA  1948 
JAMES D. HITES USA  1948 
DEAN KRICHBAUM USN D 1948 
ROBERT M. MOTE USA D 1948 
JAMES NEWDICK USA D 1948 
RALPH G. NEWLAND JR USN D 1948 
DAVID K. PURKEY USN D 1948 
ROBERT R. ROGERS JR USAF D 1948 
JAMES A. RUDY USAF D 1948 
JOHN F.(JACK) RUDY USAF D 1948 
DONALD SCHACKNE USA D 1948 
WILLIAM A. SEIDLER USMC D 1948 
BILL WILSON USA D 1948 
DAVID M. CAMPBELL USAF D 1949 
DICK EAGLE USA D 1949 
WILLIAM S. HAMMOND USAF  1949 
NEIL E. KETTE USA D 1949 
ROD STOCK USA D 1949 
WILLIAM “TINK” TAYLOR USA D 1949 

DAVID A. TITSCH USAF D 1949 
STAN TUTTLE USN D 1949 
HOMER E. WILLIAMS USA  1949 
ROBERT F. AMICON USA D 1950 
BILL “HAP” CHANDLER USAF  1950 
DONALD S. KEENER USA D 1950 
BILL C. LAWRENCE USAF  1950 
ED LINSLEY USA D 1950 
JAMES R. MILLISOR USA D 1950 
GEORGE A. ROGERS USA  1950 
DON STEFFE USAF D 1950 
BARRY L. STEIGELY USAF  1950 
DIRK VOELKER USA D 1950 
DICK ABBRUZZESE USA D 1951 
FRED BEHMER USA  1951 
CHARLES HARRISON USA D 1951 
SUSAN MOCK USCG D 1951 
JACK MYERS USN  1951 
KEN PIERCE USA  1951 
DON RICE USN  1951 
CHARLES (KIP) RYAN USAF  1951 
ERNEST SMITH USA D 1951 
TAD WEED USMC D 1951 
DON ATHEARN USN  1952 
DON CHRISTOPHER USA D 1952 
RICHARD DEPALMA USA  1952 
CAROLYN “CONNIE” 
  GRIFFIN USMC  1952 
GEORGE RAY KAUFMAN USA KIA 1952 
GEORGE LINN USAF D 1952 
RICHARD LONG USA D 1952 
DAVID R. RUDY USAF  1952 
TOM SHELTON USAF D 1952 
DAVID SHERCK USN D 1952 
JOHN SHOUGH USMC D 1952 
GERRY SUTTERFIELD USAF  1952 
ROBERT KENTNER USN D 1953 
DEAN KETTE USA  1953 
ROGER MADISON USA  1953 
DAVID MERRICK USA  1953 
RICHARD OMOHUNDRO USA  1953 
ALAN PIERCE USA  1953 
RICHARD TIVENAN USA KIA 1953 
JAMES BUZZELLI USMC  1954 
ROBERT HOADLEY USA  1954 
ROBERT M. MACINTOSH USAF  1954 
EUGENE PAUL JR USA D 1954 
RALPH PEASE USAF  1954 
JACK REEVES USA  1954 
ART ROGERS USAF  1954 
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RICHARD T. SCHUBERT USAF D 1954 
TERRY SMITH USA  1954 
RICHARD TANGEMAN USMC D 1954 
BOB ZIMMERMAN USA  1954 
JOEL CROSSLEY USA  1955 
JOHN DAVIS USN  1955 
GARRY DEVICTOR USMC  1955 
CHUCK DICKERSON USN  1955 
JACK LEECH USA  1955 
WARREN ROBERTS USA  1955 
BOB SMITH USA  1955 
DICK SUTTERFIELD USN  1955 
RICHARD ANDERSON USAF  1956 
DAVID A. BARON USAF D 1956 
TIMOTHY J. BOYD USA  1956 
PHILIP CARR USMC D 1956 
LAURENCE D. CONNOR USN  1956 
CHARLES DUMBAUGH USMC  1956 
FRANK FAISTL USN  1956 
RONALD D. HARRIS USA  1956 
DAVID KENTNER USA  1956 
REID KETTE USA  1956 
ROSS KETTE USA  1956 
THOMAS H. SANDBERG USMC  1956 
DICK THOMPSON USA  1956 
ROGER TRACY USAF D 1956 
COL JACK YEAGLEY USA D 1956 
DAVID YOERGER USN D 1956 
DON ABBRUZZESE USA  1957 
JAMES BOBBITT USA  1957 
BILL CHURRY USAF  1957 
LOWELL CLARK USAF  1957 
LARRY R. CROSSLEY USA  1957 
GALEN GONSER USA  1957 
DAVID HANDEL USA  1957 
THOMAS KEFFER USA  1957 
DONALD C. KENTNER USA  1957 
MICHAEL KING USA D 1957 
MICHAEL MOORE USA D 1957 
JIM MYERS USA  1957 
DANIEL WINTERS USA  1957 
RICHARD BROWN USAF D 1958 
J.D. DICKERSON USN  1958 
BOB FRANKS USA D 1958 
R KENT FULMER USN  1958 
JOHN HEINO KULL USA  1958 
JIM LAUGHERTY USAF  1958 
DAN LOWERY USA  1958 
HARRY MCCABE USMC  1958 
JAY P. MILLIKIN USAF  1958 

HERMAN POULTON USA  1958 
CRAIG PROSSER USA  1958 
JIM BEERY USMC  1959 
BILL BOARDMAN USA  1959 
LYMAN BROOKS USA D 1959 
EDWIN LINDSAY FINK USA D 1959 
BOB FOSTER USA  1959 
JIM HERD USMC  1959 
WARREN KLINK USN  1959 
TOM NYE USA  1959 
BOB ROCKEY USN  1959 
BILL SEARS USA  1959 
JERE SHOUGH USMC D 1959 
BOB TANGEL USAF  1959 
LEE ADAMS USA  1960 
GARY ALLEN USN  1960 
C. RICHARD DONOVAN USAF  1960 
BILL HAMILTON USMC  1960 
RICHARD E. HUFF JR USMC  1960 
BUTCH JOHNSON USN  1960 
GORDON JONES JR USN D 1960 
MIKE KAVANEY USA  1960 
JIM LOWERY USN & USA  1960 
BILL LUSK USMC D 1960 
DOUGLAS D. MCBEE USA  1960 
JOE MELLEY USAF  1960 
PETER MOORE USN  1960 
JAMES PALUMBO USAF  1960 
TONY TEDESCHI USA D 1960 
LARRY VAN SICKLE USAF  1960 
DAVID R. WELSH USMC  1960 
DONALD L. ZIMMERMAN USA D 1960 
BILL BAKER USAF  1961 
REX CROSSLEY SR USMC D 1961 
FRED DYE USAF  1961 
WARREN ELLIS USA D 1961 
BILL HARDING USAF  1961 
UNO KULL USAR  1961 
GORDON MACINTOSH USA D 1961 
DAVID MUELLER USN  1961 
VIRGIL SCHNELL JR USA  1961 
STEVE SEARS USA  1961 
WAYNE RANDOLPH 
  “RANDY” SINES USA D 1961 
DICK TANGEL USA  1961 
DAVID WHITE USA  1961 
JAMES ALBAN USA  1962 
KEENAN ARMENTROUT USA D 1962 
THOMAS MALCOLM BARNES USA  1962 
JOHN BONAR USN  1962 

TOM CHERUBINI USA D 1962 
JAMES FORD USCG  1962 
JIM GUNTHER USA  1962 
RICK GUYTON USA D 1962 
CHARLES HOFFINE USAF  1962 
BOB IOIA USA D 1962 
PHIL LAVER USMC D 1962 
GARY LEACH USA KIA 1962 
MICHAEL M MARTLING USAF  1962 
TIM MCGUIRE USA  1962 
STEVE NORRIS USN  1962 
JIM ROCK USA  1962 
AL ROSSETTI JR USA D 1962 
DAVE WALTON USA  1962 
ANDY BAUMANN USA  1963 
RICK BUTTS USA  1963 
TERRY CANTRELL USA  1963 
TOM CLARK USAF D 1963 
JIM FAIS USNG D 1963 
KEN GEBHART USA D 1963 
BILL HAGUE USAF  1963 
CHARLEY HANDEL USN  1963 
RON JONES USMC  1963 
BILL MALOWNEY USMC D 1963 
CHARLIE MALOWNEY USMC  1963 
DAN MARKIN USAF D 1963 
BOB McINTYRE USA  1963 
MIKE McSWEENEY USAF  1963 
RUSS NIKLOS USAF D 1963 
BOB PALMER USAF  1963 
CHUCK PENZONE USA  1963 
BOB POWERS USMC D 1963 
JAKE REITERMAN USA  1963 
PAT SELF USN  1963 
LARRY SNIDER USA  1963 
JOHN W. STEINBERGER USA  1963 
PAT STOKES USMC  1963 
SAMUEL “ED” STONE USA  1963 
DON THROCKMORTON USA  1963 
JEFF TODD USAF  1963 
JOHN TERRY ALBANESE USA D 1964 
BILL BIGGS USA D 1964 
PETE BUTLER USN D 1964 
HERB CURRAN USA  1964 
GEORGE ELLIS USA  1964 
CHARLES EMRICH USA D 1964 
ALLAN FOSTER USA  1964 
RAYMOND FREEMAN USMC  1964 
BILL GIBB USA  1964 
LLOYD GILL USAF D 1964 
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JIM HARRIS USAF  1964 
VIRGINIA JANEY USA  1964 
KIM KAISER USAF  1964 
BRIAN KUYPER USA  1964 
JERRY LAWSON USMC D 1964 
PAT MALOWNEY USA  1964 
MARK MILLER USAF  1964 
ARNIE NYMEYER USA D 1964 
MIKE POPE USN  1964 
MIKE REEVES USA  1964 
DENNIS RICHARDSON USMC  1964 
BILL SHORT USN  1964 
ED STEELE USA  1964 
CHARLES ED TYNE USMC  1964 
DAVID WILLIAMS USA  1964 
DOUG WILSON USA  1964 
WILLIAM AILES USA  1965 
WAYNE BAKER USN  1965 
MIKE CORDRAY USN  1965 
RICHARD DESTEFANO USAF  1965 
TOM ELDER, JR. USN  1965 
STEVE EMRICH USA D 1965 
JIM ESTEP USA  1965 
MARVIN GARY FLOWERS USA  1965 
GEORGE GEORGE USA  1965 
MIKE GERLACH USA  1965 
JOHN GUNTHER USA  1965 
JOHN HARKER USN  1965 
THOMAS HAYES HOLDEN USN  1965 
FLEETWOOD RAYMOND 
  KOUTZ USA  1965 
DENNIS LEE MCCLOSKEY USA  1965 
JEFF MCDEVITT USAF  1965 
RICK MCKEEVER USA  1965 
JAMES CHARLES MELFI USAF  1965 
RICK MESSERSCHMIDT USAF  1965 
CRAIG MILLER SR USN  1965 
ALAN OLSON USAF  1965 
TOM RAINES USMC  1965 
JANICE ANNETTE ROYER USA D 1965 
MICHAEL SCHEERER USMC  1965 
CHARLES B. SWEENEY JR USA  1965 
ROBERT A. TIMMONS USN  1965 
RICHARD WELLS USAF D 1965 
RUSTY AMBROSE USA  1966 
PAUL BALLARD USA KIA 1966 
JOE BISCIOTTI USA  1966 
DONALD BLAZER USA  1966 
GARY M. BOSART USAF  1966 
MIKE BUCK USAF D 1966 

MIKE CURTIS USA D 1966 
TOM DESTEFANO USAF  1966 
TIM ELDER USMC  1966 
GARY ESSIG USA  1966 
MIKE FISHER USA  1966 
RON FLOWERS USA  1966 
JIM GLOYD USMC  1966 
JIM HILL USA D 1966 
JIM HUBER USA  1966 
JOHN JASTER USA  1966 
JACK LEECH USA  1966 
BOB LEWIS USAF  1966 
JAY MATTHEW USA  1966 
RICK MOUNT USA D 1966 
GARY O’KEEFE USA KIA 1966 
KEN ROY USAF  1966 
DAVID L. ROYER USA D 1966 
TERRY SHOUGH USMC  1966 
DALLAS SMITH USA  1966 
JACK CHICK THURNESS USA D 1966 
JIM TITUS USA KIA 1966 
WALT WEAVER USAF  1966 
CHRIS ALBRECHT USN  1967 
BILL BERARDUCCI USA  1967 
GILBERT BLACK USMC  1967 
JIM CASEY USA D 1967 
ERIC CHRISTENSEN USN  1967 
BILL FAUTH USAF  1967 
FRED GUNTHER USA  1967 
TOM HAYES USA D 1967 
DOUG JESTER USMC  1967 
JOHN KAUMEYER USMC D 1967 
ED LATTA USN  1967 
TIM MAGEE USAF  1967 
JAMES MAYER USA  1967 
LARRY MCCABE USA  1967 
TERRY MCFADDEN USAF  1967 
JOHN MCINTYRE USAF  1967 
ROBERT D. MEYER USAF  1967 
ROBERT REID USAF  1967 
ROGER RILL USN  1967 
RON ROCKEY USN D 1967 
RUSSELL THOMAS 
  ROCKWELL USN  1967 
JOHN ROW USN  1967 
DAVE SCHEERER USMC  1967 
THOMAS SHAW USAF D 1967 
STEVE SPARKS USMC KIA 1967 
JOHN SWEITZER USN  1967 
CLIFF TIMBROOK USA  1967 

PAUL WALKER USA  1967 
BYRON WILLIAMS USA  1967 
DANA CLYDE BANDY USMC  1968 
WILLIAM BATES USAF  1968 
STEVE BLAKE USCG  1968 
TOM CAVANAUGH USN  1968 
JOHN CIARDELLI, JR. USN   1968 
STEPHEN HORNUNG USAF  1968 
BOB KACKLEY USN  1968 
GEORGE KECKLER USA  1968 
LARRY P. KOUTZ USAF D 1968 
JEFF LINN USAF  1968 
JOHN EDWARD 
  LOMBARDI USCG  1968 
DAN REED USA  1968 
DAVID PAUL RISTAU USN  1968 
JOHN WAYNE ROBERTS USAF D 1968 
MIICHAEL SELF USA  1968 
MARK AMON USAR  1969 
BYRON ANDERSON USN  1969 
TOM ANDREWS USN  1969 
JIM BUSCEMI USA D 1969 
JERRY CHERUBINI USCG  1969 
KIM KELLER USAF  1969 
BRIAN PAUL MALOWNEY USA D 1969 
RICHARD NINI USA  1969 
PAT RICEVUTO USAF  1969 
GARY RICHARDSON USA  1969 
DAVID ROBINSON USA D 1969 
GARY SWART USN  1969 
JOHN WUICHET USN  1969 
STEVEN L. CORDLE USA D 1970 
HAROLD DAVID KOUTZ USA D 1970 
DAVID CLARK NEFF USAF  1970 
GREGORY SCHLAIRET USN D 1970 
STEVEN SHIVELY USA  1970 
MARY WEAVER CONYERS USA  1970 
TOM RESLER USAF  1971 
JOHN THOMAS ROBERTS USAF  1971 
MICKEY ROBERTS USMC D 1971 
DAKE SPILKER USMC  1971 
DAVID BURKHART USPHS  1972 
MIKE EVANS USMC D 1972 
RICHARD HALL USA  1972 
THOMAS TYNE USA  1972 
JEFF DEWEESE USMC  1973 
JEFFREY FULTZ USN  1973 
WILLIAM KOCH USAF  1973 
MICHAEL QUINN USA  1973 
MICHAEL YOUNG USA  1973 
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TOM FRABOTT USN  1975 
JERRY J. GRINSTEAD USAF  1975 
THOMAS M. NEFF USAF  1975 
ROBERT L. TITTEL USAF  1975 
MARK YOUNG USA  1975 
JOHN BECK USN D 1976 
JIM LAW USA  1976 
MICHAEL J REID USN  1976 
JONATHAN SHAUDYS USN D 1976 
JEFF GEBHART USN  1977 
REGINA E QUINN USAF  1978 
JOHN SCHLEICH USAF  1978 
DENNIS FRABOTT USAF D 1980 
CLIFF KEMMERLING USN  1980 
MIKE KENTNER USAF  1980 
STEPHEN MASELLI USA  1980 
PETER ZORETIC USMC  1981 
SANDRA BLANCHARD USA  1982 
KEVIN G. QUINN USA/USN  1982 
BRIAN QUINN USA  1983 
PATRICK TERENCE QUINN USA  1986 
MATT MARTLING USA  1988 
MARTY SHULL USMC  1988 
JASON YOUNG USA  1990 
RILEY FLAHERTY USA  1991 
P J STRAUGHTER USA  1991 
DANIEL TALMAGE USN  1995 
ROBBY DAVIS USMC  1996 
RYAN CATALINE USA  1999 
NICHOLAS ERVIN USAF  2000 
BETHANNIE SMITH 
  KITTRELL USCG  2000 
ERIC CATALINE USA  2002 
W. ROBERT PECK USN  2002 
PATRICK HARDY USA  2003 
STEFFEN MEILER USA  2003 
CRAIG A. CATALINE USN  2006 
SEAN PATRICK GENTRY USA  2006 
MICHAEL D. GRINSTEAD USN  2006 
JACOB SMITH USA  2006 
NATHANIEL C JUMP USN  2007 
COREY HAROLD VAIL USA  2007 
DAVID ELLS USA  2008 
ALEX NEUMANN USA  2008 
BRENDON BALLARD USCG  2009 
NEIL R. JUMP USA  2009 
BILL MARLAND USAF D  
    
 

An excerpt about Seaman Scheuerman’s 
service from this article - https://compass.
coastguard.blog/2020/08/30/the-long-blue-
line-selfless-devotion-to-duty-seaman-
scheuerman-and-the-bloody-landings-at-
salerno/

John Curtis Scheuerman ‘42

“Although mortally wounded before he could 
deliver effective fire, he remained steadfast at 
his post in the face of imminent death, thereby 
contributing materially to the protection of 
his ship against further attack. Scheuerman’s 
fearless action, great personal valor, and self-
less devotion to duty under extremely perilous 
conditions were in keeping with the highest 
traditions of the United States Naval Service.”  
—Silver Star Medal citation of John C. 
Scheuerman, LCI-319, 1943 

As a young man, John Scheuerman had a 
penchant for getting into good-natured 
mischief, once helping his brother saw 
the roof off a sedan because they’d always 
wanted a convertible. After attending GHHS, 
where he was head cheerleader, he worked 
as a salesman at a clothing store and as the 
assistant manager at the Drexel Theater. 
 

On Oct. 16, 1942, at age 18, Scheuerman en-
listed in the Coast Guard. He was part of the 
commissioning crew of USS Landing Craft, 
Infantry (Large)-319, also known as LCI-319. 
The LCIs were expected to land troops on 
hostile beaches.   

The early morning of Sept. 9, 1943, found LCI-
319 drifting in the Gulf of Salerno preparing 
for the amphibious assault on the German-
held Italian shoreline. In this battle, LCI-319 
would not be landing troops. The crew 
specialized in combat salvage and towing 
stranded landing craft off the beach and out 
of danger.   

The battle raged on all day. Despite enemy 
fire, Scheuerman and the other men in the 
deck division worked topside handling tow 
lines and cables, and dropping the anchors. 
In the air over the beaches, fighter aircraft 
still battled and Scheuerman ran to man his 
20mm.  

A German fighter dove toward LCI-319. Man-
ning his 20 mm, Scheuerman coolly willed a 
clear shot, but his aim was obstructed by the 
nearby LCI. The fighter drew anti-aircraft fire 
from the other ships, sustained damage, and 
pitched downward. The aircraft cleared the 
top of the adjacent LCI and plunged toward 
the sea and out of control. However, its pilot 
sprayed LCI-319 with cannon and machine-
gun fire in a final act of defiance before 
crashing between the two ships. Scheuerman 
was severely wounded in the chest as he reso-
lutely stayed at his gun, determined to hit the 
enemy aircraft.  His injuries were too severe to 
treat and he was pronounced dead after arriv-
ing at a British field hospital.  

In his ten months and 19 days in the Coast 
Guard, 19-year-old Seaman 1/c John Scheuer-
man commissioned a ship, sailed across the 
Atlantic, served on three continents, and saw 
combat in two invasions before being killed 
in action. He was later posthumously awarded 
the Purple Heart Medal and Silver Star Medal 
for valor in combat.   

John Scheuerman’s courage and coolness 
under fire stands as an example to the men 
and women of the Coast Guard who still man 
their guns, determined to defend their ship-
mates and the allies of the United States. He 
is one of many distinguished combat heroes 
of the Long Blue Line and a Coast Guard Fast 
Response Cutter will soon be named in his 
honor. 
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In Memoriam 
Cherlie Stevens Kelso ‘47    by Joan Stevens Rigal ‘52 
Martha Hale Hardesty ’48          by Jean Brandt ‘47 
Martha Hale Hardesty ’48 by Diana Gonser Arthur ‘48 
Barbara Siebold Koch ’49 by Jeanne Hittle Blair ‘49 
Terry Smith ’50 by William Chandler ‘50 
Bob Ewing ’53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 
David Merrick ‘53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 
Lis Walters Walker ’53 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 
Kay Thurness Levering ’54 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 
Dave Baron ’56 by Ron Harris ‘56 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Sean Gallagher 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Tom & Shirley Johnson 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Keith Dufrane 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Sandra Sines Verelli ‘56 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Sheryl Barringer 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by John Litchfield 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Ann Eberhart 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Carl Bauer 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by J D Dickerson ‘58 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Steve Blake ‘68 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Grandview Heights / Marble Cliff Arts   
   Council 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Grandview Heights / Marble Cliff   
   Historical Society 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Fritz & Gretchen Mussman Saenger ‘56 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Paul & Jacqueline Short Thompson ‘62 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by James Beatley 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Lawrence & Sharyn Lewis Adelman ‘65 

In Honor 
Nancy Turner Bachman ’55 by Lillian Lathouse Smith ’55 
Jim Herd ’59 by Patricia Palmer Miller ‘59   

Special Recognition 
Ron Harris ‘56 
Rick Bell ‘64  

Big Cats Club   
Ruskin Lawyer ‘58 
Jerry Grinstead ‘75  

NEW - Lifetime Membership 
Michael Young ‘73 
Emma Wheeler ‘16 
Sydney Narcelles ‘19 
 

Veterans added since the 
SPRING 2019 Issue
Joel Crossley ’55 USA 
Larry Crossley ’57 USA 
Rex Crossley ’61 USMC     D 
Jerry Grinstead ’75 USAF
Mark Young ‘75 USA 

In Memoriam Cont. 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Frederic & Jerri Williams Lawrence ‘56 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Ruthanne James 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Farmer Charitable Gift Fund of Bank  
   of America 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by John & Susan Dunlap 
Jane Hess Harris ’56 by Martha Boyce ‘73 
Jim Fais ’63                                          by Linda McCall Ireland ‘63 
Nancy Roan Williams ’65 by Betsy Wuichet Wood ‘65 
Stan Jones – Teacher & Coach by Rick Bell ‘64 

Paws Club 
Martha Hager Berlin ‘53 
David Mueller ‘61 
Leslie Fauth Woodruff ‘62 
Pete Shaw ‘64 
Jeff Ott ‘65 

Contributing to the GHHSAA
You are the GHHSAA. Without membership support, the GHHSAA would not and could not exist. We graciously thank you for 
your continued generosity. Here is a breakdown of GHHSAA funding categories. All Friends of the GHHSAA are mentioned 
in the newsletter published nearest the time after their contribution is received. Support the GHHSAA today! Thank you!

ANNUAL DUES: Every fall, we 
mail an Annual Membership 
Request of $30. This goes to 
all alumni and it is our hope 
that each alum contributes this 
amount each year. This fund-
ing is the “bread and butter” of 
our budget and is extremely 
important. Please watch for your 
envelope this fall.

LIFE MEMBERSHIP:  A Lifetime 
membership is $300. Lifetime 
members still receive the annual 
dues request in case they want 
to donate additional funds. We 
publish the names of all LIFE 
Members once every 24 months. 
A list of LIFE Members is avail-
able online at www.grand-
viewheightsalumni.com. 

PAWS CLUB: Contribution of 
$50 - $99

BIG CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $100 - $499

TOP CATS CLUB: Contribution 
of $500 - $999

SPECIAL RECOGNITION: Con-
tribution of $1,000+

IN HONOR OF: Contribution 
of any amount in honor of a 
classmate, teacher, friend. Both 
the donor and the honoree are 
mentioned in the newsletter.

IN MEMORY OF: Contribution 
of any amount in memory of 
deceased classmate, teacher, 
friend. Both the donor and the 
deceased are mentioned in the 
newsletter.

LEGACY SOCIETY: Member-
ship in the GHHS Legacy Society 
requires a base contribution of 
$20,000 or more. The funding 
establishes an annual scholar-
ship, of at least 5% of the depos-
ited amount, in the contributor’s 
name or in honor of someone of 
their choosing. All Legacy Soci-
ety contributors will be listed in 
every newsletter issue and are 
listed on the web site. 

We take our fiduciary respon-
sibility seriously. You can see 
the good work your funding 
accomplishes including this 
newsletter, alumni events, the 
website, support of current stu-
dent activities, improvements 
and supplies not available in the 

regular budget (Robotics, Art, 
Band, special requests, etc.), and 
scholarships, scholarships and 
more scholarships. Your support 
ensures we stay connected, and 
together we help continue the 
legacy that makes us all proud 
to be a Bobcat.

Make all checks payable to 
GHHSAA and mail to PO Box 
12116 Columbus, OH 43212. 
Funds are managed by The 
Columbus Foundation.

Editor’s note: We send dues request let-
ters to all alumni, just as we also send 
the newsletter. We hope you’ll give 
when you can. Donations and 
annual dues newsletter subscriptions 
are much appreciated. We couldn’t do 
all we do without you. Thank you for 
your continued and generous support. 
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Jim Anderson ‘72 

Joe Arganbright ‘61

Andy Baumann ‘63

Steve Blake ‘68 

Jennifer Rill Calli ‘04

Ron Cameron ‘64 

Nick Cardi ‘65 

Wally Cash ‘46 

Jane Davis Gladwin ‘53

Ron Harris ‘56 

Norma Koutz Wallace ‘73

Dianna Wooton Launer ‘74 

Shelley Clark Lovegrove ‘70 

Tim Murphy ‘65 

Roger Rill ‘67 

Tom Smith ‘63 

Debbi Latshaw Steller ‘67 

Dow Voelker ‘80 

Teri Antolino Williams ‘74

Deceased 
Helen Linn Evans ‘37 
Norma Bove DeStefano ‘38 
Martha Hale Hardesty ‘49 
Toni Gaudieri Mote ‘49 
Barbara Siebold Koch ‘49 
Mary Lou DeVictor Nichol ‘52 
Chapin Brooks ‘53 
Bob Ewing ‘53 
Dave Merrick ‘53 
Kay Thurness Levering ‘54 
Joan Cincione Presutti ‘56 
Jane Hess Harris ‘56 
Jerry Selck ‘58 
Roger Baldwin ‘59 
Helen Beals Boundy ‘59 
Jim Fais ‘63 
Joe Hanna ‘63 
Mary Jane Puglisi Albrecht ‘65 
William Albanese ‘68 
Mark Parsley ‘77 
Eric Bretz ‘10

 

Name (include maiden name) _____________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________

City/State/Zip __________________________________________________________________

Class Year  ____________________ Phone _________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________

Annual Membership Contribution
n	$30.00  n	Life Membership $300.00 per individual
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________
In addition, I would like to make a contribution to the Annual Fund of:
n	$50-99 Paws Club n	$100-499 Big Cats Club
n	$500 or more Top Cats Club n	$1000 + Special Recognition
n	In Honor of ______________________ n	In Memory of ______________________

Make check payable to: GHHSAA, PO Box 12116, Columbus OH 43212
Let us hear from you so we can keep your fellow Bobcats updated!

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please submit updated addresses for you, siblings and/or your GHHS Alumni children. 
Contact us via U.S. mail, at www.grandviewheightsalumni.com, or email GHHSAA@hotmail.com. 

Database updates keep costs down and ensure valid contact information for reunions!

Grandview Heights High School
Alumni Association 2019

Stay in Touch
Stay in touch with the GHHSAA:

Email:  ghhsaa@hotmail.com

Website: www.grandviewheightsalumni.com

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/GHHSAA

NOW on Twitter: @alumniGHHS

For a digital walk down memory lane, most of the Highlanders are online: 

http://contentdm.photohio.org/cdm/search/collection/ghhs_yb/cosuppress/

GHHS Board 
Members
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1928-29 School Year. Raising of the flag donated by the Daughters of Veterans of the Civil War.

Grandview Heights High School  Alumni Association 
PO Box 12116 Columbus OH 43212

GHHS 
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION 
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Teri Antolino Williams ‘74
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Molly Hammer Tanner ’82
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